

INFORMUS

SERVICE EXCELLENCE

FOR PSA MEMBERS: NORTHERN CAPE

26-03-2024

Northern Cape: Establishment of Labour Management Consultative Forum (LMCF) at Department of Health

The PSA in the Northern Cape welcomes the establishment of the LMCF in the Department of Health. The forum is long overdue as it will bridge the gap between Labour and Health Management in the province. It will serve as an official platform where labour and the employer will exchange information on policy, procedure, conditions of employment and other matters of interest. It will, however, not enter discussions that could lead to altering or changing the intent of the any collective agreement. The PSA sees this forum as a step in the right direction. It is appreciated that the forum does not in any way replace the Public Health and Social Development Sectoral Bargaining Council.

The PSA calls on other Head of Departments to formulate LMF's in their respective departments. These platforms will assist to strengthen dialog between unions and Management.

Members can call the PSA office at 053 839 1000 for more information.

Reuben Maleka GENERAL MANAGER